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VILLAGE DIARY OF EVENTS 

Regular Monthly or Quarterly Activities 

Activity When Location 

Parish Council 1st Monday of month 8pm (not Bank Holidays)   Memorial Hall 

Elsenham WI 3rd Thursday of month 7.45 - 10pm Memorial Hall 

Life Drawing 2nd Tuesday of month 7.30 - 9.30 pm Village Hall 

Lunch Club 2nd & 4th Friday of month 12.15pm Memorial Hall 

History Society Quarterly, Wednesday, 7.45pm Memorial Hall 

Henham & District 
Garden Society 

1st Tuesday of month 2.30pm (No meeting in May, 
August or December 2019) 

Memorial Hall 

Village Café  
 

Afternoon tea: 1st & 3rd Thursday 2 - 4pm 
Coffee morning: 2nd & 4th Tuesday 9.30 - 11.30am 

Memorial Hall 
Bowls Club 

Village Café Lunch Last Monday of the month 12 - 2pm Memorial Hall 

 

DATES FOR MARCH 

Sat 2 Bingo Bowls Club 7 for 7.30pm 
Mon 4 Parish Council Meeting Memorial Hall 8pm 
Tues 5 Henham & District Garden Society Memorial Hall 2 - 4.30pm 
Weds 6 WI Natter Night Bowls Club 7.30pm 
Thurs 7 & 21 Village Caf® Afternoon Tea Memorial Hall 2 - 4pm 
Fri 8 & 22 Church Lunch Club Memorial Hall 12.15pm 
Tues 12 & 26 Village Caf® Coffee Morning Bowls Club  9.30 - 11.30am 
Tues 12 Life Drawing Village Hall 7.30pm 
Sat 16 Bingo Bowls Club 7pm  for 7.30pm 
Thurs 21 Elsenham WI Memorial Hall 7.45pm 
Mon 25 Village Caf® Lunch Memorial Hall 12 - 2pm 
Mon 25 District Councillor Surgery Memorial Hall 12.30pm 

DATES FOR FEBRUARY  

The Mobile Library visits Elsenham every third Thursday  
calling at Glebe End 11.50am - 12.20pm 

Next visit dates:  21 February and 14 March 

Sat 2 Bingo Bowls Club 7 for 7.30pm 
Mon 4 Parish Council Meeting Memorial Hall 8pm 
Tues 5 Henham & District Garden Society Memorial Hall 2 - 4.30pm 
Weds 6 WI Natter Night Bowls Club 7.30pm 
Thurs 7 & 21 Village Caf® Afternoon Tea Memorial Hall 2 - 4pm 
Fri 8 & 22 Church Lunch Club Memorial Hall 12.15pm 
Tues 12 & 26 Village Caf® Coffee Morning Bowls Club  9.30 - 11.30am 
Tues 12 Life Drawing Village Hall 7.30pm 
Weds 13 History Society Meeting Memorial Hall 7.45 for 8pm 
Thurs 14 ECA AGM Memorial Hall 7.45pm 
Sat 16 Bowls and Social Club Quiz Bowls Club 7.30  for 8pm 
Thurs 21 Elsenham WI Memorial Hall 7.45pm 
Mon 25 Village Caf® Lunch Memorial Hall 12 - 2pm 
Sat 30 Bingo Bowls Club 7 for 7.30pm 
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VILLAGE ACTIVITIES 
elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk 
 
If any of the times are incorrect or if you would like your club added please 
email elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk. 

** No Shape to the Beat when it is the monthly Parish Council meeting  

Regular Weekly Activities 

Day Activity Time Location 

M
o

n
d

a
y 

Zumba Class 9.30 - 10.30am       Memorial Hall 

Health Walk 10.30am Corner of De Mandeville 

Line Dance 6.05 - 7.15pm Memorial Hall 

Guides 7 - 8.30pm Village Hall (term-time) 

Bounce 7.30pm Elsenham Golf Club 

Shape to the Beat **  7.30 - 8.30pm Memorial Hall 

T
u

e
sd

a
y 

Studs & Stars 10 - 11.30am Memorial Hall 

Outdoor Play Session 11am - 3pm 5ŀƛǎȅ aŀȅΩǎ CŀǊƳ 

Nordic Walking 2 - 3.15pm Top Car Park Playing Field 

Brownies 6 - 7.30pm Memorial Hall (term-time) 

Tennis Club Night 8 - 10.30pm Tennis Courts 

Yoga 8 - 9pm Memorial Hall 

W
e

d
s 

Tots & Toddlers 9.30 - 11.30am Memorial Hall (term-time) 

Petals Together music 1 - 3pm Memorial Hall 

Slimming World 5.30 & 7.30pm Memorial Hall 

Beaver Scouts 5.30 - 7pm Village Hall (term-time) 

Bounce 7pm Elsenham Golf Club 

Candlelit Yoga 7.45 - 9.15pm Village Hall 

T
h

u
rs

d
a

y 

Slimming World 9.30 - 11am Memorial Hall 

Rainbows 5.30 - 6.30pm Memorial Hall (term-time) 

Cubs 6.30 - 7.45pm Village Hall (term time) 

Bounce* 6.30pm Elsenham Golf Club 

Step in Time Dance 8 - 9pm Village Hall (term-time) 

F
ri
d

a
y Tennis - Ladies  10 - 11.30am Tennis Courts 

Little Fishes Pre-School 10 - 11am Memorial Hall (term-time) 

Bowls Club Night 7 - 11pm Bowls Club 

Saturday Bounce* 8.30am Elsenham Golf Club 

Saturday Football 10 - 11.30am Playing Field 

Saturday Open Farm 11am - 3pm 5ŀƛǎȅ aŀȅΩǎ CŀǊƳ 

Sunday Nordic Walking 10 - 12 Noon Surgery Car Park  

 For Village Contacts see the inside back cover 
* Child friendly sessions 

http://www.woollvin.co.uk/ElsenhamSign.jpg
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Andrew Allen 

   Heating Services 

  6 Windmill Close 
  Great Dunmow 

  Essex  CM6 3AX 

 

 

 

   07973 688286 

 
lunarpond@hotmail.co.uk 

   

¶ óGas Safeô registered 

¶ Boiler and appliance servicing and breakdowns 

¶ Plumbing and heating installation and maintenance 

¶ Natural Gas, LPG  

¶ Landlord certificates  

INSTALLATIONS 

                    
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Alan Smith                                                                       01279 279012                           

50 Sunnyside                                                                                                        07771 881042 

Stansted                                                                                              sdsinstallations@hotmail.com 

Essex CM24 8AX                                                                                        sdsinstallations.com 

SDS Installations Ltd  

 

AERIAL AND SATELLITE SERVICES 

FOREIGN SATELLITE SYSTEMS -  CCTV  - EXTRA TV POINTS -  SKY LINK UPS   

PHONE POINTS  -  HOME SIGNAL DISTRIBUTION -  WALL MOUNTED PLASMA/ 

LCD SCREENS -  CABLES SUPPLIED AND HIDDEN 

{Φ5Φ{ 

Elsenham Village Caf® 
(formerly the Community Caf®) 

Run for the community by the community 

Coffee Morning at Elsenham Bowls Club 9.30 ï 11.30 am  
Every 2

nd
 and 4

th
 Tuesday of the month  

Fresh coffee, tea and hot buttered toast 

Afternoon Tea at the Memorial Hall 2 ï 4 pm 
Every 1

st 
and 3

rd
 Thursday of the month 

Book swap and childrenôs corner 

Community Lunch at the Memorial Hall 12 ï 2 pm  
Last Monday of each month 
A two course Lunch 

No charge but donations welcomed 
 

Contact:  Sue Waite * suewaite2003@yahoo.co.uk 
 07956 899326 

Tuesday 12 and 26 February 

Thursday 7and 21 February 

Monday 25 February 

mailto:suewaite2003@yahoo.co.uk
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THE NEWS REPORT 
From The Editors 
 

Happy New Year!   
 
Welcome to the first edition of Elsenham News for 2019, hope the year has got off 
to a flying start for you. 
 
In this monthôs magazine thereôs the usual blend of updates, invitations to join in 
and reflections.  If youôre new to the magazine then you might find the list of Village 
Activities on p3 useful, also the handy telephone list in the inside back cover. And if 
thereôs anything you think is missing, please let us know by emailing us on 
elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk 
 
Elsenham Community Association (ECA), the village organisation that makes 
possible this magazine, the Fete, Santa and the availability of the Memorial Hall, is 
holding its AGM.  Every resident is a member and very welcome to come along. 
See p23 for details. 
 
Fans of the Community Caf® will know it has a new name, the Village Caf®, but if 
you havenôt yet been to one of their coffee mornings, afternoon teas or lunches, 
see p4 for all the dates. 
 
We are delighted to have contributions from U3A (the university of the third age) in 
Stansted, see p39 and also from the Scouts, see p9.  The Scouts are looking for 
volunteers so see if itôs something you can help with.  And if youôve had a 
Christmas sort-out take a look at p17, there are some specific items requested for 
the lorryload of Aid to Romania. 
 
We are also looking for help with the magazine, see the flyer enclosed.  You donôt 
need experience, we are happy to show you the ropes, just to have access to a PC 
and a bit of free time. Please get in touch if youôd like to find out more 
elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk.  

Happy Valentineôs Day. See you next month! 

The Editors 

Regular features 
Book review    21 
Bowls Club    45  
Church Calendar   27 
Church Lunch Club  37 
Cookery Corner   49 
Development Developments 33 
 

 
Elsenham School   13 
History Society   41 
Natural Outlook    47 
Parish Council   35  
Rayôs Reflections   37 
Tennis Club    43 
Womenôs Institute   11 

mailto:elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk
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 Gentsõ hairstylist 

@ Rickling Green  

For appointment  

* Phone:   01799 542424  

* Text  07791 058406  

GLYNNôS  
CHIMNEY SWEEPS 

Est. 1995 

VACUUM AND 
BRUSH 

NACS MEMBERS 
HETAS APPROVED 

01279 424983 
www.glynnschimneysweeps.com 

COMPETITIVELY PRICED 
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A MISSION FOR 2019 - SAVE OUR LIBRARIES! 

Annie Gleeson, Elsenham Parish Council 

Essex County Council is proposing to close up to half of the libraries in the county 
(44 out of 74 branches) including our nearest libraries in Stansted and Thaxted. 
You can help to keep this vital community service. 

Libraries are safe, warm and welcoming spaces that promote community, literacy, 
and life-long learning. They offer so much more than ñjustò books! In the last year, 

over 5 million visits were made to Essex Libraries. 

Essex County Council wants to reduce library provision to a small number of hubs. 
This is an inadequate solution for a rural area with poor transport links. Uttlesford 
district would be left with just two libraries in Dunmow and Saffron Walden. 

Unbelievably, this is to save just 0.2% of Essex County Councilôs annual budget. 

How can you help? 
Most importantly, please fill in the official Essex County Council survey here: 
https://libraries.essex.gov.uk/libraries-consultation/. To request a print copy, or 
carry out the survey over the phone, call 0345 603 7639. You can also sign the 
local petition in support of Stansted Library: https://www.change.org/p/susan-
barker-essex-county-council-save-stansted-library. 

Pop into your local library branch or use the mobile library van on its next visit to 
the village, have a chat to the lovely staff, and then use your library card to borrow 
something, anything you like! When you get back home you could also use your 
library card to download audiobooks and ebooks! 

If you havenôt used the library before, 2019 is a great time to join. Itôs free! Here 

are just a few of the things going on: 

¶ For babies and toddlers, Rhymetime sessions take place at all libraries. 
Libraries are also breastfeeding welcome spaces.  

¶ If youôre researching your family history, setting up a new business, or 
looking for support with your homework, there are lots of reference sources 
and free online courses available with your library card. 

¶ The Home Library Service supports those who canôt get to the library due to 
disability, age, or caring responsibilities. 

¶ Memory Support cards are available for those with difficulty remembering to 
return due to mental health issues. No charges are incurred on this type of 
card. 

For locations, opening times, and information about all of the above, see the 
Essex Libraries website: https://libraries.essex.gov.uk/. 

GARDEN HINT 
Wash out old plastic pots and trays to re-use over the coming year. 

https://libraries.essex.gov.uk/libraries-consultation/
https://www.change.org/p/susan-barker-essex-county-council-save-stansted-library
https://www.change.org/p/susan-barker-essex-county-council-save-stansted-library
https://libraries.essex.gov.uk/
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E. N.C. Electrical Limited  

Industrial Agricultural Domestic 

Electrical Installations 

Fire Alarms/Emergency Lighting 

Fault Finding 

Portable Appliance Testing 

Fixed Wiring Test & Inspection 

Over 25 Years Experience in the  
Electrical Industry 

 

Contact: Ian Arran 
 

Tel. 01279 647042 
Mobile 07776 252994 

 

9ƳŀƛƭΥ ŜƴŎŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎŀƭƭǘŘϪōǝƴǘŜǊƴŜǘΦŎƻƳ 

44 Alsa Gardens Elsenham 

Bishopôs Stortford Herts,CM22 6HB 

NATURAL 
FAMILY HEALTH 

 
with Jan Rickwood 

jan.naturalfamilyhealth@gmail.com 

07889 375200 

www.naturalfamilyhealth.org.uk 

BABY MASSAGE 
HOMEOPATHY 
THERAPEUTIC 
AROMATHERAPY 

 
Stansted, Elsenham & surrounding area 

http://www.naturalfamilyhealth.org.uk
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SCOUTING NEWS 
By Matt Morland (Baloo)  495586 
 
2018 has been a busy year for 1

st 
Henham & Elsenham Scout Group, with our ever

-expanding Beaver lodge and Cub pack taking part in numerous Group and District 
activities and events. Beavers had their summer Ice Age Camp in Dunmow, with 
Cubs spending the weekend camping at Belchamps Scout Activity Centre near 
Southend. Throughout the year we took part in night hikes, bell-ringing with 
Reverend Gary Townsend, Back Woods cooking, canoeing, swimming and 
Christmas crafts. Remembrance weekend saw a very smart turnout for parades in 
both villages. We were very lucky to have visits from the Elsenham Women's 
Institute, a percussionist and a karate instructor, all helping our Beavers and Cubs 
work towards their Activity and Challenge badges. 

2018 saw the culmination of the four-year ñScouting for Allò strategy, which aimed 
to ensure Scouting was shaped by its young people in partnership with adults, to 
be enjoyed by more young people and more adult volunteers nationwide, to make 
a positive impact in our communities and prepare young people to be active 
citizens. 

2019 already presents 1
st
 Henham & Elsenham with several local challenges.  With 

new housing developments continuing to increase the number of young people 
wishing to join our group and long-serving and key team members soon to leave 
their positions. This, unfortunately, is creating a shortfall in numbers of group 
support staff. 

We are, therefore, appealing to the community to consider volunteering with 1
st
 

Henham & Elsenham to ensure we continue to make Scouting available to all who 
wish to take part. You donôt have to have been in Scouting before, training is 
provided, and flexible commitment options are available. Itôs not just leaders and 
helpers that we need on Beaver lodge and Cub pack nights, there are important 
committee, administration and event roles needed to support the groupôs activities, 
giving leaders more time to plan and work with a room full of excitable and 
boisterous 6-8 or 9-11 year-olds. Those interested in discussing volunteer 
opportunities with us are welcome to meet with the Leadership Team at a 
recruitment information and social evening on Thursday 21 February at The 
Crown, Elsenham, from 7:30pm onwards.  Otherwise, please feel free to get in 
touch via the above phone number or * mmorland25@gmail.com. 

As always, a huge thanks must go to ñThe Gangò: our committee members, 
leaders and helpers, who volunteer their time and resources to provide Scouting 
opportunities for all our young people. 

VILLAGE GOOD FRIDAY RAMBLE 
Friday 19 April 2019 @ 2.15pm  Meet at Elsenham Memorial Garden. 
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spellbrookgardendesign.simdif.com 

¶ ¢ŀōƭŜ ¢ƻǇǎ 
¶ {ƘŜƭǾŜǎ 
¶ 9ƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ DƭŀȊƛƴƎ 
¶ wŜǇƭŀŎŜƳŜƴǘ aƛǎǘŜŘ 5ƻǳōƭŜ 
DƭŀȊƛƴƎ 

¶ DǊŜŜƴƘƻǳǎŜ Dƭŀǎǎ 

 
¶ /ŀǘ ŀƴŘ 5ƻƎ CƭŀǇǎ CƛǧŜŘ 
¶ {ǇƭŀǎƘ .ŀŎƪǎ ς !ƴȅ /ƻƭƻǳǊ 
¶ Dƭŀǎǎ /ǳǘ ¢ƻ {ƛȊŜ 
¶ 9ƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ .ƻŀǊŘƛƴƎ 
¶ {ŀŦŜǘȅ Dƭŀǎǎ 
¶ aƛǊǊƻǊǎ 

9ƭǎŜƴƘŀƳ ς DǊŜŀǘ 5ǳƴƳƻǿ ς .ƛǎƘƻǇǎ {ǘƻǊǜƻǊŘ - {ǘŀƴǎǘŜŘ 

[h/![ /hat!b¸ ς Dw9!¢ twL/9{  ς  w9[L!.[9 twhat¢ {9w±L/9 

5ƻǳōƭŜ DƭŀȊŜŘ ¦ƴƛǘǎ ς {!a9 5!¸ 
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ELSENHAM WOMENôS INSTITUTE 
By Moyra Jackson   647351 
 
On behalf of all our members I would like to wish 
everyone a peaceful, healthy and happy New Year 
filled with a lot of kindness and love. 

What will 2019 hold for Elsenham WI?  We launched our new programme for the 
coming year at our last meeting and it was met with lots of óOoohôsô and óAaahôsô. 
We have a few regulars like our Vintage Games and our parties plus a few new 
speakers to look forward to. The amazing Paul Martin is coming back for his long-
awaited encore, but more about Paul later. A highlight for me is welcoming back 
our existing members for another year and the visitors who come along to see 
what itôs all about. In five years, we have increased our numbers from 25 to just 
under 60.  It would be lovely to make it to 70 this year in what is our 98th year. 

Our Christmas Party was a lot of fun. The hall had been 
transformed by Santaôs little helpers and gave a very festive 
feel to the night. We had a selection of impossible to wrap 
items by way of a challenge ï or so I thought! Wrapping tennis 
rackets, baskets, and dolls prams was no obstacle for the 
teams and the end results were amazing. There were parcels 
bedecked in lights, paper flowers and wonderful baubles and 
bows. Our very own Amber Blake provided music for the night 
resulting in a fabulous Christmas sing-along. The competition 
entries were the best we have ever had ï table decorations 
that would have graced any table. This was won by Sue 
Stokes who was presented with the Doris Thomas cup 
(again!). We are all wondering if Sue can make it three times in a row? 

Our next meeting is on Thursday 21 February when Paul Martin comes along to tell 
us about óFifteen Minutes (Fleeting Fame)ô. Paul was at our WI in 2017 and 
enthralled us all with his tales. Since then he has appeared on BBCôs óAll Together 
Nowô as the judge most hard to please ï remember Paulus? Well, thatôs him. He 
has promised to bring along his pink ukulele and charm us once again with his 
unique style. An evening not to be missed. 

In addition to our monthly meeting we also have Cinema Club, Bookworms and 
Ladies Who Lunch group. There are some fabulous events coming up hosted by 
the Federation of Essex WIs, providing a varied programme throughout Essex and 
our members regularly attend these events and workshops. On top of all thatï itôs 
just really good fun! 

Details of our programme, events and activities can be found on Facebook, Twitter 
and Instagram ï just search for Elsenham WI. Visitors are welcome to all our 
monthly meetings so please come along, or give me a call. We meet at 7.45pm on 
the third Thursday in the Memorial Hall.    

Elsenham WI ï Thereôs a lot going on! 
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    LOGS     LOGS     LOGS  
 
¶ Well seasoned hard wood 
¶ Transit load / bulk builder bag 
¶ Cut to fire size  
 
Call today  01279 718555   
 
Or email  *    dar13@mail.com 

POWHER  DESIGNS  

BESPOKE FLOWERS & GIFTS  

All Occasions Catered For  

TEL. 07522 929181  

FLOWERS WITH STYLE!  

Web. www.powherdesigns.uk  
E. powherdesigns@yahoo.com  

mailto:Dar13@mail.com
http://www.powherdesigns.uk/
mailto:powherdesigns@yahoo.com
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ELSENHAM C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL 
By Linda Reid, Headteacher 
 
There has been a very busy and exciting start to the new year in school 
with the first of our classes moving into our new building. The children 
have been keen to explore their new surroundings, both inside and out, 
and have been particularly impressed by the new outdoor facilities, with the running track for 
Key Stage 1 proving to be a considerable favourite. 

The opening of the new building has enabled us to offer Breakfast and After-School Clubs, 
providing childcare for the first time in our new studio. We have kept the cost of this 
provision as low as possible and we hope it will make a real difference for families at an 
affordable cost. These clubs are being run ñin-houseò and are staffed by members of our 
school staff team, who are already known to the children. There has been a definite  
óthumbs-upô from our early participants! 

The final stages of the building project are under way with completion expected later this 
month. The local authority has invested a very considerable sum of money into providing 
this excellent resource for the children in the village and we hope to have an open event to 
showcase the many changes that have taken place. 

In addition to the new building; we welcome some new members of staff this month. Miss 
Lucas and Miss Hill join our teaching team with Miss Butterfield joining our support staff 
team. We hope they will all be very happy here. 

We have lots of fantastic news in terms of academic achievement. At the end of last year we 
learned that we have been included in the top 500 state primary schools nationally (as listed 
in the Sunday Times) out of a total 16,766 primary schools in England. This is a huge 
achievement for us and the good news doesnôt stop there. 

We have received confirmation of the results from the national tests taken by Year 6 pupils 
in the summer of 2018. Ninety three percent of our pupils achieved the expected standard in 
reading, writing and mathematics compared with 64% of pupils nationally. This places us in 
the top 2% of pupils nationally. Progress in reading and mathematics was also significantly 
above average and in the top 6% of pupils nationally. 

Sport in our school has started strongly this term with Kaja in Year 5 winning a gold medal in 
the tennis ball catch challenge throwing competition. The competition was held for Year 5 
girls across the local area as part of the School Games Sports Award. Congratulations Kaja! 

Other areas of sport this term;  we look forward to the annual Swimming Gala at the Lord 
Butler Pool in Saffron Walden and, following their success in the earlier rounds of the 
competition, Max in Year 4 and Freddie in Year 3 will take part in the County Cross Country 
finals at Hadleigh Park. In addition to this, we also have football, basketball and netball 
matches to look forward to. 

Please keep us in mind if you are shopping at Waitrose this month. The green tokens they 
provide can support the work of our PTA, FOES, who are raising funds to equip a new 
library for us.  
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Located in the 
PLAYING FIELD 
Car Park 
Next to the 

MEMORIAL HALL 

FISH & 
CHIPS  
IN  

ELSENHAM 

EVERY THURSDAY 
5pm - 8pm 
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THE HUNDRED PARISHES SOCIETY 
www.hundredparishes.org.uk  
 
We have been sending monthly articles to magazine editors for 
more than four years and thought it might be a good idea to 
provide a reminder of the Societyôs aims and activities. The 
Hundred Parishes Society is a registered charity, run entirely by volunteers. It was 
launched in 2014 and is still relatively new. 
 
A full explanation of the organisationôs objectives is given on its website. Put 
briefly, it exists to increase awareness, enjoyment and care of the Hundred 
Parishes, an area that is characterised by its rich and diverse heritage. 
 
The area covered is approximately 450 square miles and incorporates 104 
parishes in northeast Hertfordshire, northwest Essex and southern 
Cambridgeshire. It includes 6,700 listed buildings which is more than any of the 
countryôs National Parks, and this despite being smaller than most of them. It is 
also worth pointing out that the three districts in the UK with the greatest 
concentration of pre-1700 listed buildings are Uttlesford, Braintree and East 
Hertfordshire.  
 
Running the organisation is the responsibility of a small group of trustees who meet 
about every two months. At the present time we would welcome an extra trustee, 
particularly one from Hertfordshire. We now have 120 members paying a minimum 
annual subscription of Ã10: a mixture of individuals and households, parish 
councils and other local organisations.  
 
Our main activities revolve around the spreading of information through leaflets, 
the website, regular magazine articles, member emails and occasional talks. The 
website has details of 20 interesting walks, each starting and ending at a railway 
station. 
 
In 2018 the Society published ñThe Hundred 
Parishes: An Introductionò. This 400-page quality 
hardback book contains a brief history of each 
parish and is lavishly illustrated with almost 1,000 
photographs. It can be bought at local Tourist 
Information Centres. 
 
Mike Young, Trustee 

The Hundred  Parishes is 450 square miles of northwest Essex, northeast Hertfordshire 

and southern Cambridgeshire that is largely unspoilt and is richly endowed with many fine 

examples of agricultural and built heritage The area has shared a common history which 

shaped and preserved its distinctive landscape of small and medium-sized farms linked by 

winding lanes and ancient rights of way to hamlets, villages and then to small market 

towns. For more information visit www.hundredparishes.org.uk. 
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Options Hair Design 

!ƴ ƛƴƴƻǾŀǝǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎƛǾŜ ǎŀƭƻƴ ƛƴ 
9ƭǎŜƴƘŀƳΦ  ²Ŝ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƘƛƎƘ-ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ƘŀƛǊŘǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ 
ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ ǎŀƭƻƴΦ  hǇǝƻƴǎ IŀƛǊ 
5ŜǎƛƎƴ ƛǎ [ϥhǊŜŀƭ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǿŀǎ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ƛƴ 
мфупΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ǘƻ ƎǊƻǿ ŀƴŘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ǘƘŜ 
ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ŜǾŜǊ ǎƛƴŎŜΦ 
hǳǊ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ōǊƛƎƘǘ ǎŀƭƻƴ ƛǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊǘ ƻŦ 
9ƭǎŜƴƘŀƳ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ Φ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŦǊŜŜ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ǊƛƎƘǘ 
ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ƻǳǊ ŘƻƻǊΦ  ¸ƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƭƻƴ 
ōȅ ƻǳǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ǎǘŀũ ǘŜŀƳΦ ¸ƻǳǊ 
ǎǘȅƭƛǎǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ȅƻǳ ŀ ŘŜǘŀƛƭŜŘ Ŏƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǘŀƭƪ 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ Ŏƻǎǘǎ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŘŜǎƛǊŜŘ ǎǘȅƭŜΦ 
²Ŝ ƻũŜǊ ŀ Ŧǳƭƭ ǊŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ ǎǘȅƭƛƴƎΣ ŎƻƭƻǳǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 
ŬƴƛǎƘƛƴƎ ǘŜŎƘƴƛǉǳŜǎΦ  !ƭƭ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎ ŀǊŜ млл҈ 
ƻǊƎŀƴƛŎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭŜǊƎŜƴ ŦǊŜŜΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŀƴ ŀǿŀǊŘ-
ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ ǎŀƭƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƘŀƛǊ ŜȄǘŜƴǎƛƻƴǎΦ    
¢ƘŜ IŀƛǊ [ƻǎǎ /ƭƛƴƛŎ ƛǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ  ǘƘŜ ǎŀƭƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƻũŜǊ 
ŀ ǿƛŘŜ ǊŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ ƘŀƛǊ ƭƻǎǎ ǎƻƭǳǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŜŀǘƳŜƴǘǎΦ  
¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǇǊƛǾŀǘŜ Ŏƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ 
ƻũ-ǎƛǘŜ Ŏƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǝƻƴ ǊƻƻƳΦ  
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HENHAM CHRISTMAS MARKET 2018 

Raising money for St Clare Hospice & Alzheimerôs Society 
 

We would like to say a HUGE thank you to everyone who came to support our 
charity event. Thanks to everyone who baked cakes, donated raffle prizes, helped 
on the day, drank the tea and bought raffle tickets. Also to the fantastic range of 
stallholders, to Janette for her fabulous knitted toys and to Optoelectronics and 
Aquaid for their generous donations. You all made it a huge success. 

 

We are very pleased to say that together we raised Ã4,435.52. 
Many thanks from Jo, Lara, Lesley and Anna  

 
NEXT YEARôS CHARITY WILL BE ESSEX & HERTS AIR AMBULANCE TRUST 

AID FOR ROMANIA 
Our lorry is going out in early April (Brexit permitting!!).  We are urgently seeking 
the following: 
 
 Childrenôs bikes 
 Childrenôs summer clothes (over 3yrs) 
 Table tennis bats and balls and a net 
 Surplus Christmas decorations 
 Small items of furniture (bedside cabinets and chest of drawers) 

Please bring to 1 Hall Close, Henham ASAP  

 850374 if you need it collected. 

SANTA 2018 - VILLAGE HALL, SATURDAY 1 DECEMBER 
By Sue Johnson   812704 

 
A belated thank you to all who attended our village Santa event at 
the beginning of December last year! 
 
We would also like to take this opportunity of thanking our wonderful stall holders 
and helpers on the day, all our sponsors (namely Brett Aggregates, Options Hair 
Design, Luxury Toilet Hire (UK) Ltd, Prontaprint (Bishopôs Stortford), The Crown 
(Elsenham), Sophie May (Nail and Lash Technician), The Beauty Shack, Newport 
Pizza, Golf World Stansted and Learn to Love Yoga) and with special thanks to 
Santa himself, who kindly spared three hours for his visit to us this time! 
 
To everyone, we wish you a very Happy New Year! 
 
All being well, Santa will be back with us again on Saturday 7 December 2019. 
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We offer Specialist Dishwasher,  
Refrigeration & Cooker Service, in addition 
to our long established and renowned 

Washing Machine Service 

 
Our Engineers are 
Experienced and 
Trained to service  
most makes 

 
 

01279 658767 
 

Friendly Prompt Service 

     

 

TREE SERVICES        

 

 
 
 
 
 

¶ Felling         ǒ  Pruning 

¶ Shaping         ǒ  Reduction  

¶ Thinning 

¶ Stump Removal 

¶ Hedge Cutting and Shaping   
      

 Free no obligation quotes        

   Tel: 07940 231964   

     or  01279 730659  
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ELSENHAM VILLAGE FETE 2019 
Elaine Terry   812363 or 07962 586825 

 

SATURDAY 8 JUNE 2019 
1- 4pm 

Fete plans are well under way and we would dearly love LOTS of village 
organisations to be involved this year so we can give everyone in the village the 
fete they want and deserve ï please do get in touch so you can do your bit. One of 
our younger village members complained that there wasnôt enough for them to do 
on the big day ï can you help change that this year, we canôt do it without you? 
 
Also, we always want to keep the fete fresh and interesting and the best way to do 
that is to have new faces helping to plan and organise it. We are a very 
approachable bunch and I always serve nice coffee and biscuits at the meetings, 
so itôd be a win:win situation if you got involved! 
 
Whatever you can do, weôd love to hear from you, so please call me on the above 
numbers or email to elaine.terry2011@btinternet.com . Thank you. 

ST MARYôS FABRIC FUND ELSENHAM 
Registered Charity No 1052884 

By David Hill   812397 
 
 

A warm welcome to the New(ish) Year to all of you. Hereôs hoping it will be a 
happy, healthy and prosperous year for you. 
 
Iôll start this brief note with some figures: our Christmas Tree Festival raised Ã2,400 
for the Fund, and this, together with the other events you have so generously 
supported, has allowed us to donate Ã15,000 to the project for an annex at your 
Church. Weôll keep working to entertain you: please keep supporting us! 
 
With those thoughts in mind we are busy planning our activities for 2019. I cannot 
give details just yet ï those will be for a later issue of Elsenham News - but I can 
tell you that we are quite excited about our plans. We hope to lay on about four 
events this year, including a ñbiggieò in the summer. As I said, watch this space. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you at some or all of our events. Until then, stay safe 
and enjoy all of the other activities that our village can offer.  

GOTHIC CINEMA ONE-DAY COURSE 11AM - 5.15PM , SATURDAY 9 FEBRUARY 
At Saffron Screen, Saffron Walden  www.saffron screen.com for details or to book. 
Suitable for 14+  Tickets Ã35, 30 & under Ã25 
Run by Ellen Cheshire, this course introduces key themes and motifs used in the 
Gothic genre and a look at how key Gothic novels have been translated to screen. 
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! ²ƛƭǎƻƴ !ŎŎƻǳƴǝƴƎ ƛǎ ŀ ǊŜƭƛŀōƭŜΣ 
ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘŀōƭŜ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǝƴƎ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜΣ 

ǿƘƛŎƘ ŎƻǾŜǊǎ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ  

!ŎŎƻǳƴǝƴƎΣ .ƻƻƪƪŜŜǇƛƴƎΣ tŀȅǊƻƭƭ ŀƴŘ 
tŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ¢ŀȄ ƴŜŜŘǎ 

A Wilson Accounting  

@Wilsonaccounts  

www.wilsonaccountingservices.com  

abby@wilsonaccountingservices.com 

{ŜƭŦ !ǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ¢ŀȄ wŜǘǳǊƴ 
 ŦǊƻƳ ƻƴƭȅ ϻмпл Ҍ ±!¢ 

01279 812277 

New premises on Lower Street, Stansted 

 
hpc (State Registered) 

Chiropodist 
CH09088 

 

Home Visiting Practice 
 

Mrs. Julie Golden  
Est. 1994 

01279 873492 
 

 A professional service at a 
competitive rate 

http://www.wilsonaccountingservices.com/
mailto:abby@wilsonaccountingservices.com

